Funding for Learning Center Director Position

Sandra Comerford, Co-Chair of the Learning Center Committee, has identified the need for a Director for the learning center and a 48% permanent part-time instructional Aide II for the Speech program funded from measure G money. The committee has samples of positions that have been utilized at Canada and Skyline including a Director of the Learning Center. These defined positions could be used at CSM. In addition, student tutors will be added and will be required to complete an extensive training program.
The Director of the Learning Center will be an academic Supervisory, 12 month position. Salary placement will be at a step 3, costs of about $94 thousand plus benefits. The director will be responsible for the hiring and training of the tutors and developing a system to monitors the success of the center as well as assessing further staffing needs in the future. 
While current labs will still exist, the Learning Center will offer additional support services such as study skills, and career resources. In addition it will assess the needs of the students and direct them to appropriate resources. 

The position has been approved by the BPC and the hiring process will begin. The center is expected to open in Fall 2011. 

Budget Update

Kathy Blackwood gave an update on what the state budget is now, what might happen and what this means for the college.  Currently the state budget is still in limbo. Possible scenarios are:
1. Assuming June Tax Package is approved our cut would be around a 5.2% or $5,586,000 reduction.
2. June Tax fails and Prop 98 is fully funded our cut would be around a 9.1% or $9,824,000 reduction.

3. June Tax fails and Prop 98 is suspended, this would a 14.3% or $15,506,000 reduction.

State budgets are still very much up in the air. Measure G and borrowing has helped us. The District is going under the assumption of a $9,824,000 reduction and we will not have any more deeper cuts to our general fund. The District will not be asking the colleges to cut this amount as the district has enough set aside due to anticipated mid-year cuts which didn’t materialize.  We will know better in June what we need to plan for in fiscal year 2011-2012.

Contingency Planning on future budget

It’s good news to have an overall sense of the magnitude of next year’s budget although this could change. One of the variables that all 3 colleges and the district will be impacted by the change in the resource allocation model, which will no longer be based on growth. All three College Presidents are committed to making sure that an equitable funding model will be implemented. We are still going to have to make some decisions now as an institution, we need to be expeditious with our decisions and design so we have a process that allows us to make informed decisions quickly. During discussions with the Academic Senate, Diana Bennett and Laura Demsetz were determined that rather that thinking about how much money we need to cut. We need to look at this as if we are building a college from scratch, what should it look like and what are the things we have to do and then keep building from there.  Need to build a matrix and look at some specific things we are doing now and if we do make some decisions about programs or services or other elements, we have the time for enough notification of any phase out of programs or services.
Measure G Spending Update

With the measure G funding there were 80 course sections added for fall semester and 100 sections added in spring.The Instruction office has identified about $37,645 that will go out to divisions and the library at various levels based on their needs. Some funds have been set aside for emergency needs that might come up. We may have to cover office hours and some subs. Some sections that were added are labs so not all were actual courses but because they go hand in hand, can’t have two separate components. 
